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Why is this man smiling?

Troy Nagy on page 2
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How does it feel to have been
elected president?

It feels good. | know it's going
to be a lot of work. More than
my personal victory, | was
very happy to see our group,
the SRF slate, get in. It's a
group of people who can
work together. We're already
organized, we've had
meetings already, and all of
our members have been to
their respective areas and are
doing their homework. By the
time June 1 rolls around, we'll
be an effective, organized
student association.

Some candidates contended
during the campaign that if
the four member slate got in,
it would concentrate the
power, shutting out the rest
of the executive. How do you
respond to that?

Obviously the majority of
the students didn’t feel that
way because we all got
elected. | don't think that's
the right attitude actually,
we're not trying to centralize
the power...what we'’re trying
to do is have an efficient well-
organized group that can
attack the problems facing
BCIT students, right away,
without having to wait to get
to know each other.

The four of you get along, but
what about the rest of the
new executive?

We are a group of eight...it
seems so far, in our first
couple of meetings, that
everyone can work together.
We have a very viable opinion
of each other.

You’'ve been meeting as a
group of eight?
Yes.

Is the group taking over a
cohesive group? Do you get
along with them all?

Yes, definitely.

You were the black sheep this
year.

| would say so, because |
wanted to get things done,
and everyone else just
wanted to play games, and
that's not where I'm coming
from. | don't know where
these guys came from.

Do you think the fact many of
them were elected by
acclamation had anything to
do with it?

Yes, it was very poor. The
jobs they did this year were
definately not satisfactory
and it shows, with the $30,000
deficit and stuff like that.

What are you going to do to
motivate the new executive?
It's funny, but | don’t think
we'll have to motivate
anybody this year. Then again
of course, we might have to
light a fire under someone
once in a while. That should
have been done with this
years group. Not being
conceited or anything, but |
think the leadership will be a
little stronger next year than
it has Yeen this year.

One of your campaign
promises was to ensure that
students are kept informed
about what is happening. Has
there been a lack of
information distributed this
year?

There has been. My column
definitely helped make
people aware of what was
going on..unfortunately the
current executive has
disclaimed it. We are going to
build an information booth,
and a member of the
executive will be present at
the booth during the three
hour break, so students can

come up and ask questions.
There will be The Link, as
ususal, plus we will have
current items up on the board
in advance.

You and your group stated
you were going to ‘ensure the
quality of education, ensure
that there would be no tuition
fee increase, and no cuts’ to
programs and services. Do
you really think the S.A. can
have that much impact?

I think so. This summer I'm
planning to make quite a few
trips to Victoria. We've got a
very good rapport with the
minister of education now, as
a student association,
because of the fact we're
diplomatic, not radical. So we
can set up meetings and go
and see them anytime. What
I'm prepared to do is go over
the administration, over the
board, and go straight to the
ministry and lobby them for
students’ rights at BCIT. |
think students are getting a
raw deal and major problem
lies with the board of
governors. That’s becoming
more and more evident.

Do trips to Victoria and to
Socred conventions really
serve any purpose?

Definitely, because they get
to know you. You talk to them
and make them aware that
there are students from their
areas attending BCIT. That's
so many families, with so
many members each, and it
adds up. That makes them
start to think. Several
ministers have sons
attending BCIT right now.
Bennett’s son, Jim Neilson’s
son, McClelland’s son goes
here. To tell them, to make
them aware of what student
problems are, it can’t hurt.

What will be your approach to
tuition fee increases?

The administration
continually thinks that
students can carry the brunt
of the cutbacks, this year
they’re asking for $600,000
via student fee increases, and
they want to surcharge our
business students. Victoria is
giving them money (but) they
don’t have their priorities
straight. Expecting the
students to pay more for less
all the time. With this latest
increase, our tuition has
increased over 110 per cent
over the last five years. Right
now we're paying more

tuition than UBC. We're
paying more tuition than SFU.
The benefits we are receiving
are minimal.

In your Link column, you
labelled the board a ‘$30,000 a
year joke.’

The way it's going, it's
looking more and more like
that. | would like to sit down
with them and go over their
priorities. Maybe they don't
realize what is happening
with students. If they came
down here to see what's
going on and what students
are facing...why should we be
paying more when the
services we are receiving are
getting axed?

The board refused Thom and
Svetic’s ‘offer’ of a 10 per
cent wage cut. What do you
think of that?

You know my answer to that
one. That was complete and
utter bullshit. | don't
understand the board at all.
We went and met with
Malicolm Wickson (board
chairman), ‘yes we will accept
this, that and the other thing,
very good presentation’, then

they rubber-stamped (Thom's
recommendations), except
to the only legitimate
intention Thom and those
guys had come up with, to cut
their salary, the board said no
way. This other thing,
unilaterially raising the
prices, without consulting
us...the board did it way
above and beyond (MacPher-
son’s) recommendations.

What kind of input do you
want in the decision making
process at BCIT?

Since our students are paying
more and more of the
operating costs here, it's
probably up around 30 to 33
per cent now, even if it was a
non-voting member we
should have a student on the
operations committee to have
input on the prioritized
budget and things...

To be in on the closed
meetings...

That's right. Let’s have a
student voice in there. They
have no idea what we want.
The perfect example is the ad
in the Link last week, the
graduation fee went up, the
challenge fees went up, all
unilaterially without
consulting us. | of course
protested to Duncan
MacPherson (Bursar) and he
said ‘sorry, we won’'t do it
again.” What happened there
was Duncan had very
conservatively recommended,
for example, a one dollar
increase in the graduation
fee. The board of governors
raised it four dollars, and they
raised the challenge exam fee
by $25. The board of
governors just seems to stick
it to us. They don’t really
seem to care.

Your slate said it would adopt
an ‘open door’ policy. That
was also the promise of the
current executive. What
happened?

This years executive all
started with lots of
enthusiasm, bubbling over
with ‘let’s do this and let's do
that’, but as the year
progressed it got steadily
worse. Right now, even with a
month left in their term, they
don’t care, they're just
waiting to get out. The new
executive has alreday talked
about this...we're re-
arranging our offices - I'll be
in the office adjacent to the
main hall so students won't
have to feel intimidated
coming into the dark
mysterious areas. I'll be
available...just knock on the
door. All our people are
committed. | mentioned the
information booth, it will
feature an appointment board
of when executive members
are available.

What is your position on
expansion of S.A. operations
off campus, for example, a
food service at Discovery
Parks?

| don’t think that’s a good
idea. From a business
standpoint it's a great idea
because a guy could go in
there and actually make some
money, but for the student
association to invest $25,000
off campus for a non-student
service area is not a good
idea because it doesn’t
directly benefit our people.
To pay off $25,000 in a little
restaurant like that | imagine
would take two years, then
you'd start making some
money. With Phase |l coming
| think think $25,000 would be
much better spent here, in
the SAC building, either in
Growlies itself, the bar, or

somethina like that

Do you think the S.A. should
be getting into any other
areas?

We've looked at a few, for
example, a day care centre,
but they wanted a ridiculous
price for it, and a married
residence, but the number of
people we could accomodate
for the price just wouldn't be
worth it.

What is your vision of Phase
n?

We've got a proposal from
Recreation Services, I'm a
little pro recreation, but |
think it's fantastic. There's
room for improvement, there
could be more office space, a
little more storage space. On
the other hand, they've got
contingencies for a tennis
bubble that could be used for
exams, or big dances. That
could be a revenue generator.
It's got a jucuzzi, that could
be a revenue generator as
well. It also has lecture and
seminar space, and a larger
weight room.

The student association
spent $4000 for the Dunbhill
Personnel report, does the
new executive intend to
implement its
recommendations?
Definitely. Bill MacPherson
and | have studied it and it
raises many good points.
Right now, we'’re letting our
new people look at it. They've
got to get a real feel for it. By
June 1st we should be ready
to implement some of the
recommendations, such as
making the S.A. executive
more of a policy making
entity. We have professional
staff, let them run the
businesses.

The report notes that the
role of council is unclear, and
that council members tend to
be disenfranchised from the
executive and lose interest...
That’s one thing we're really
going to push for, more
continuity, getting first year
people involved, as well as
second year. We're going to
go back to forming
committees. This year they
formed 1300 committees and
not one of them sat | don’t
think. They said ‘let’s form a
group,’ but that was it. This
year we're going to get the
members-at-large involved,
with one or two first year
students on each committee.
If we get them involved, I'm
sure that they’'ll feel like
they're doing something and
that they’re involved.

The report notes the S.A.
appears not to have any long
term plans.

We've got to slet  the
professional staff run their
businesses, and get them,
from a business standpoint,
to make a plan - what kind of
expansion they see for their
businesses. " As executive
members we really don’t
know. As far as the student
association goes, | think
this years group is going to
have to sit down and really
get things happening. Get the
first years involved, make
sure there is a continuous
ebb and flow of people.
Long term planning is hard
for a new executive. The bar
is a perfect example - it's had
three names in three years.

Some of the recom-
mendations seem very
obvious. Did the S.A. need to
spend so much money on the
report?

Yes. Remember, the
Continued on page 7

“With the
administration
direct action
is the only
way to go”’
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Happy
birthday

Gerry!

A picture of Gerry Weeks at a
very early age. He will be 50
years old on May 8th.

Overseas
opportunities

The International Education
Office (Trailer iD - behind the
campus bank) has acquired a
copy of ‘WORKING
HOLIDAYS - 1985’, published
by the Central Bureau for
Educational visits and
Exchanges.

the book lists a variety of
volunteer positions and jobs
(primarily low paying)
available around the world
this summer.

Students are welcome to
drop by the browse through
the book if they are
interested.

Cougars win
10ththisterm

The BCIT S.A. Cougars
defeated the University of
Western Washington on
Saturday by a score of 16 - 0.

This was an exhibition
match in which everyone
played. The Cougars started
off slowly, making a number
of mistakes but settled down
as the game progressed.
Eventually they took control
of the game, not letting the
Western club out of their half
of the field.

The Cougs record now
stands at 10 amd 1 since
Christmas.

Biomed
stomps all
challengers!

In slo-pitch action last
week, Biomed crushed the
Surveyor squad 17 to nothing,
and absolutely clobbered a
second team (name illegible)
by a whopping score of 26 to
nothing.

CREATE YOUR
OWN CAREER

INVESTOR SEEKING
BUSINESS TALENTS

Investor provides capital to
students with  business
ideas for creation of long-
term businesses. We take
the risk. Submit detail
proposal and resume to P.O.
Box 46 Thornhill, Ontario,
L3T 3N1.

CAMPUS
NOTES

Assassins
missing
targets

There have been far too few
deaths on campus, says
student association activities
chairperson Wayne Snook.

He has reason to be upset.
Since his Assassins game
began last month, with about
126 participants, only about
90 have been killed off,
victims of the dreaded plastic
dart. The slow death rate has
snook perturbed. ‘People just
aren’t shooting each other
enough. | thought they'd all
be dead by now,’ said Snook.

The game, which requires
assassins to track down and
shoot intended victims,
based on a Polaroid
photograph, has been
running smoothly, says
Snook, but he says it is
absolutely neccessary that
only one .assassin be left
alive. That last assassin, says
Snook, will receive a cash
prize of about $120.

To help encourage
assassins to finish each other
off, Snook has organized a
meeting today of all
assassins in the SAC lobby. ‘I

want to tell them how the
game is going.’ says Snook.

Disco Dean
donates family
heirloom to SAC

Buidling student Dean
Pomeroy generously donated
a disco glitter ball to the
student association last
Thursday. Since his move
from home town Fort St.
John, the glitter ball has been
an integral part of his semi-
nomadic life.

Dean stated: ‘In the many
small towns which |
frequented, my disco ball
created a wonderful
atmosphere and added a jole
de vivre to otherwise
mediocre clubs and discos. |
particularly enjoyed it during
slow dances.’

Dean Pomeroy’s donation
to BCIT is apparently greatly
appreciated by students.

E
SERVICES

GET AN
INTERNATIONAL
STUDENT IDENTITY
CARD (ISIC) AND START
SAVING MONEY! THE
ISIC IS RECOGNIZED
FOR STUDENT
DISCOUNTS AROUND
THE WORLD. YOUR
ISIC WILL SAVE YOU
MONEY AT OVER 5,000
STORES ACROSS
CANADA. FREE WITH
YOUR ISIC IS THE
NATIONAL STUDENT
DISCOUNT GUIDE.

nominated.

Laurie Jack Awards

The Student Association invites nominations
for the Laurie Jack awards. 3 money prizes of
$400 each will be awarded to first year
students proceeding to second year fall 85 or
second year proceeding to third year fall 85.

Criteria: student must have given time and
service to the cause of student life at BCIT
such as involvement in student government,
sport, or general interest in student affairs.

Nominations should include a brief resume

of the background, etc., of the student
Closing date: May 31, 1985

Please do not nominate yourself.

Nominations should be forwarded to

Business Manager, Student Association
General Office in the SAC.

CASH FOR
BOOKS!

Used Book
Buy Back

May 21st, 22nd & 23rd
9a.m.to 3 p.m.
50% for textbooks needed
for September 86 courses

BCIT
BOOKSTORE

”TComputer Systems Technology

Second Year
Direct Entry

Computer Systems Diploma Program
Engineering Systems Option

Graduates of Engineering Technologies are
invited to apply for direct entry into second
year of the Engineering Systems Option.
Some summer courses must be taken in
preparation for direct entry in September,
1985. Interested students should

APPLY NOW.

Further information is available from:

TONY WONG

COMPUTER SYSTEMS TECHNOLOGY
BCIT

3700 WILLINGDON AVENUE
BURNABY B.C. V5G 3H2

OFFICE: 2N-331
TELEPHONE: 434-5734 LOCAL 5231

the link, april 24, 1985
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LETTERS

ENGINEERING NOTICE:

GOLF
TOURNEY

The first annual Engineering
Society Golf Tournament is this

Saturda at noon at

UBC GOLF COURSE

The cost to participate in this
fun event is $15.00

The price includes 18 holes,
some beer and prizes.

Come out and shake the
cobwebs at this fun tournament

Sign up in the SAC Office

Good Luck!

Bill MacPherson
Engineering Society Chairperson

Pub happy
with
patrons

Editor, The Link,
Where’s the beef?

Well it was here on
Wednesday and it was ‘well
done’, special thanks to

Bonnie and Vicki (Pysch
Nursing) for organizing the
evening.

As for the Softball tourney
and Freaker's Ball, special
thanks go to Rec Services for
supplying the BBQ and C&S
for the beer gardens. Despite
the hail the softball was lots
of fun. the staff of Taps would
like to thank Kerry Doyle in
his tireless efforts to make
the evening a smooth
success. AS for freaks,
nothing freaky happened, so
there, C&S!

Taps Pub

New VP
thanks
students

Editor, The Link,

Dear Students: Thanks very
much for all your votes. I'm
looking forward to being your

vice president of student
affairs. My official starting
date is June 1, 1985 and my
office will eventually be down
the hall from the S.A. main
office.

My position is concerned
with almost anything that
affects student life. So if you
have an opinion or
suggestion on any issue, big
or small, I'd like to hear it.

I'm often in the SAC and
am not hard to find. I'm a thin
6 foot 6, with red hair and a
moustache. Please feel free
to talk to me anytime.

A special thanks to my
campaign chairman Dave
Dotto and the rest of my Rec
Fac Man class - mates who
helped and encouraged me
throughout the election.

Dave Cox
V.P. Student Affairs

Whistler
cabin has
no tradition

Editor, The Link,

In the April 3rd edition of
The Link a very subjective
letter was presented
concerning operation of the
BCIT Whistler cabin. Several
points were made, including
(directly quoted)

1. The caretaker has no
vested interest in the cabin

creating a protit for us,
2. The BCIT cabin has been a
long standing tradition with
students of the school. What
has happened to the days
when each technology was
scheduled one week of
preferential use of the cabin?
3. The cabin has developed
into a halfway house for
wayward Australians and lost
Easterners!

In order to objectively
assess the operation of the

cabin the following
information must be
considered:

From its inmception the
cabin has required a subsidy
of $5000 per year. However in
1983 a turn around occurred.
Revenue has increased by
140 per cent since then and
despite a 32 per cent
increase in operating
expenses the cabin only uses
student activity fees for
essential capital
expenditures. A joint effort
between the Student
Association and caretaker is
directly responsible for this
success. The Student
Association has applied
profit sharing to ensure that
the caretaker has a vested
interest in the cabin making a
profit. The 140 per cent
increase reflects this.

The only tradition that the
Whistler cabin has with its
students is one of a rundwon,
dirty misused building.
Technologies would book the

cabin with little intent of a
ski-weekend but rather a
weekend drunk. (A recent
survey indivates 53 per cent
of BCIT students do not ski).
Other students who came to
ski were greatly inconvienced
and consequently never
returned (Our success is
based on return visits). Cabin
property was constantly
destroyed and fights
continually erupted. This
situation caused: a poor
cabin atmosphere, a financial
burden to students, and a
liability potential to the
student association. The
cabin has no tradition to be
proud of and technology
bookings will never again be
allowed.

A positive point put forth
by the April 3rd letter is the
need for marketing the cabin
on campus. An intensive on-
campus promotion is being
developed for the 85/86
season. However, our
marketing survey indicates
that the stduents alone could
never support the financial
needs of the cabin without a
large subsidy. At least 53 per
cent of our business must
come from outsode of the
school to make ends meet.
This means if we do not allow
Australians, Easterners and
whatever other business we
can acquire, you, ‘the
student’ will have to pay. A

Continued on page 8

FOR SALE

Printshop Equipment

1. SANWA Spirit Duplicator Model
DE2001, with stand, some masters and
fluid. $200 obo.

2. Compugraphic Junior Typesetter
with six font strips, gears, parts and
manual. In good working order.
$1750 obo.

3. Compugraphic 7200 Headliner with
seven font strips, parts and manual.
Needs new keyboard. $500 obo.

Will consider offer on all three as group.

For appointment to inspect this equip-
ment, contact Don Wright at 432-8757.

THE LINK

A joint venture publication of the
BCIT Student Association ( S.A. Media
Services) and the Burnaby students’ union of PVI.

LINK OFFICE:
Room 28 Building 4A
3700 Willingdon Avenue, Burnaby V5G 3H2

Advertising and editorial enquiries:
(604) 432-8757

Listed in CARD.

Publisher and Managing Editor: Don Wright

Letters will be considered for publication when authorship
can be authenticated by telephone. Letters are welcome from
students, members of the BCIT community, and members of
the community-at-large. The Link reserves the right to edit for
taste, length and libel.

S.A.

receive full

Employment Opportunity
Open House Coordinator

We are looking for a creative, organized,
businesslike, self-motivated individual, to
co-ordinate our Spring BCIT Open House
1986. The job will be structured so that it will
have minimal impact on your school studies.
Open house manuals are available, you’ll
cooperation from the S.A.
Executive and an attractive honorarium will
be granted.

Job Requirements:

e Appoint the directors of the Open House
Committee and oversee their activities

e Be available for consultation concerning Open
House

¢ Prepare a critical path (battle plan & alternatives)
e Chair and schedule meetings

* Be responsible for press releases and media
appearances

If you feel you have what it takes to do this
job please submit your resume no later than
Friday May 3, 1985. It could prove to be a lot
of fun for the right person and it will look
good on your resume.

Submit resumes to the S.A. General Office
c/o Tanya Kapicki, VPPR
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ARE YOU
“alls

byHTroy Nagy, S.A. Sports Chairperson

AWARE?

S.A. activity fee

increase

Last week | brought you
some good news, as | tried to
_explain how much money
BCIT has received over and
above the funding exepected
in February. However, with
good news always comes bad
news. Our tuition has been
increased by 8 per cent, by a
unilateral decision by the
BCIT administration and
board of governors. Since
1980, our tuition has
increased by approximately
110 per cent, while services
to students keep getting cut.

In 1983-84 the Student
Association signed a pact
with the institute
administration called the
‘SAC users agreement.’
Bascically the agreement
states that in lieu of rent for
space occupied by student
association businesses (TNT,
TAPS, Link, etc) the S.A. must
pick up some of the student
service costs. Last year the
S.A. installed word

justified

will install more this year.
That alone will cost the S.A.
$35,000. This year (85-86) the
S.A. will be resposnible for
issuing all student 1D,
including library cards,
picture ID, etc. This all costs
money. Also, there is a great
need for upgrading Taps and
Growlies. For these reasons,
the S.A. activity fee will
increase $10, to the sum of
$75.

In 1980, the student activity
fee was $50, with $35 going
directly to the student
association, and $15 going
toward the Building Fund. So
in effect, the portion of the
activity fee the S.A. receives
has not increased in the past
five years. The building fund
portion of the fee is used to
pay of the Campus Centre
project (the racquetball and
Squash court area) and
should be paid off by early
1987. The fund will then be
used to develop further
student needs on campus.

processors in the Library, and

Intramurals $25000
Extramurals 10000
Link Newspaper 15000
Newspaper equipment 5000
3 Division Councils 10000
Open House '86 5000
Whistler Lodge operating costs 5000
Whistler trust fund 10000
(To buy the land in 1989)
Student clubs 5000
Social activities 5000
Student Assistance 25000
+ (IEmore microcomputers in
the library)
Special grants 5000
Charities (Shinerama, Variety club) 5000
Summer employment program 5000
VP Admin & Finance expenses 5000
Capital equipment purchases 10000
Capital improvements in Taps
and Growlies 30000
$180000

In 1985-86 the general
portion the S.A. receives will
be $45, or $180,000 from
approximately 4000 day
school students on campus.
Since the s.a. is a non-profit
organization, all this money is
spent as listed in box, below.

The funds generated from
the S.A. business
opertations, probably around
$150,000, isused for general
administrative overhead,
such as executive honararia,
office salaries, insurance,
workers compensation,
conference travel, bank
charges, bursaries, election
expenses, stationery,
phones, audit and legal fees,
etc.

The 15 per cent ($10)
increase will mainly be used
in the Taps and Growlies area
of the SAC. This will benefit
the student body, as more
profitable socializers will be
able to be held, and just give
students a nice place to eat,
drink amd be merry.

It's too bad that the
adminsitration of BCIT
couldn’t find other ways to
generate revenues instead of
bumping up tuition in the last
5 years. And if they do
increase tuition, they should
ensure that Student Services
are not cut. The S.A. has
increased their activity fee by
15 per cent, but the students
will receive services that
they are paying for, and that's
the way it should be.

Next week: A fond
farewell and a look to the
future.

&

Where’s the beef?

- by Sharon Homans -

Last Wednesday provided a
revealing experience for the
female population of BCIT.
On ‘Where’s the beef’ night,
sponosred by the Pysch
nurses, a good time was had
by all (well, | had a good time).
Service was provided by the
Casablanca’s topless waiters-
come-dancers (Momma! Buy
me one of them!) and the

FOR THE WEEK OF APRIL 22 - 26

] oAt
1 1 WE ARE THE WORLD USA FOR AFRECA 5
2 2 TEARS ARE NOT ENOUGH NORTHERN LIGHTS 5
J 3 ONE MORE NIGHT PHIL COLLINS s
A 5 CRAZY FOR YOU HADONNA 5
5 7 SHOUT TEARS FOR FEARS 7
6 4 CAN'T FIGHT THIS FEELING RED SPEEDWAGON 8
2 8 NIGHTSHIFT COMMODORES 3
8 16 DON'T YOU FORGET ABOUT HE SIMPLE MINDS

9 € I'M ON FIRE BRUCE SPRINGSTEEN 6
10 11 INVISIBLE ALISON MOYET 4
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12 9 THE uu; 18 ON GLEN FREY 8
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Notice:

The May 1st issue of
The Link will be the
last of the 84-85
academic year. Deadline

APRIL 26th, 1985
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show included two well
known and obviously popular
dancers, Sonny Jo and
Trojan.

Sonny Jo's show featured
Pinocchio as he has never
been seen before. Fairytales
were never like this. Sonny Jo
comes from San Diego and he
danced with ‘The PLayboys’,
‘Chip n Dales’ of L.A. and is
featured in the new show
‘Double Exposure’. His
mother, Grace Christian, a
Pysch nursing student, told
me that seven years ago
doctors told Sonny that he
would never walk again. He
was suffering from
Rheumatoid Arthritis and was
confined to a wheel chair.
Determined to prove the
doctors wrong, Sonny started
weightlifting and eventually
dancing. As you can gather,
he more than starting walking
again. This good looking
blonde (gorgeous, really)
danced for free that night, for
his mother. He is now
studying to bé a pilot. | wish
him luck (Unfortunately, girls,
he already has a girlfriend -
damn!)

The other dancer, Trojan,
was Mr. Entertainer of the
year, 1984, in Ontario and also
Mr. August in the
‘International Artists
Calendar’. He gave two
shows, the first featuring a
warrior of the ancient Roman
persuasion complete wit
sword, shield and leggings.
He started off slowly with the
wrong music but had a great
finish. His second show saw
him in a pink (or was it red?
the lights made it hard to tell.
That, or I'm color blind)
bodysuit with a black tux and
tails. Again, he had a big
finish. Many girls gave him
tips of one and two dollar
bills by tucking them in
his...er, g-string. Several girls
got a quick kiss from him. I'm
still trying to recover from
when | got wrapped up with
him in his cape - talk about
getting the ‘undercover

story’. So much for my sweet,
innocent, naive reputation!
Between each show, we
the
Gary

were entertained by
Casablance waiters:

Mountford, Todd Stevens,
Kelly Smith and Sylvestor
‘Sly’ Stuart.

Their first show had a
Hawaiin theme and the
second featured ‘Gladys
Knight and the Pips’. After
the shows, pictures were
taken of first the Pysch
nurses and the waiters and
then the Forestry girls. Kelly
did an impromptu strip act in
front of the girls and promptly
lost his g-string to an over-
amorous female. Using
another girl as a shield, he
eventually made it to the
kitchen-come-dressing room.

| had the distinct pleasure
of interviewing them
afterwards. They started the
dancing about a year and a
half ago. Sly is their
choreographer. He's 6 foot 1
tall, good looking and black,
and had been dancing for 10
years before starting this
group. Kelly (the one who
lost his g-string) is 5 foot 8,
brunette, dark skinned with a
moustache. By the way, he
wants it back! Gary
Mountford, a former BCIT 1st
year Mining student (last
year) is blond and 6 foot 1. He
wishes to say hello to his
friends in 2nd year Mining.
Last, but not least, is Todd
Stevens. He won Royal City
bachelors contest in 1984. He
is 6 foot 0, brunette and
damned good looking! He
has friends in Marketing he
wishes to say hello to.

When the guys were
allowed in at approximately
9:30, they found a rowdy
bunch of girls ready to party
the night away, and party
we did. The pub was packed
to the rafters with over 200
tickets sold in advance and
many more at the door.

A great many thanks go to
Bonnie Waddell and Vickie
Timler, both 2nd year Pysch
Nurses who brainstormed &
organized this little shindig.
The general opinion is that
there should be more nights
like ‘Where’s the beef?’. By all
accounts it was a great
success. Well done, Bonnie
and Vickie, and congrats to
all Pysch nurses!
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Ask about $400.00 Ford Rebate for Students on
purchase of a New Ford Automobile

If you have a job on graduation, our graduate plan can
put you into a new car now and start your payments
in four months.

We also have Teacher programs available
(No payments in July or August).

Phone for details!

METRO
i MOTORS
where town an
country meet LTD.

2505 LOUGHEED HWY. - PORT COQUITLAM, B.C. V3B 1B2 - PHONE 464-0271

Summer Employment

Student Association
Summer Painting
Program

Apply Now At
S.A. Office

ROCKY IV

If you’ve forgotten what day you’ve signed up for just
check the list. Pardon any spelling errors but it was really
hard to read some names. Remember to meet in the
parking lot behind the SAC at 8 a.m.

Thanx.
TUESDAY, AFRIL 30/85

ED DEETH
MONICA PEERI
MARIA PAFILIO
JOHEN ADAMS
ERAD FUNK
TROY NAGY
EIM ROSS

DAL HOTHI
ELIZABETH EONIGSBERG
MASS CHIBANA
WAYNE LADEZN

COLLEEN BURNERT
JENNIFER MOORE
MAHIE (MATT) PEARAON
ALAN HEMINSLEY

DAVE CROSS

MICHELE DELBUCCHIA
LOUISE EKEENAN

GEADY OTT

MARC RAMSAY

BILL MACFHERSON

TRACEY GILL
HEATHER WILLIAMS
KOEM GALLICANO
BRUCE BERMEL

DAVE COX

ARTHUR J. EARL
LAWERENCE DAVIDSOK
CAFIOS MOLLER
EEVIN DOWRTOR
ANITA JESSEN

WED. MAY 3ST

THERESA THOM
MONICA DERRI
MARIA FAFILLO
MELINDA PAL
MICHELLE VILLIERS
DON FRIESEN
DALE LEVESQUE
EGON SARGERT
RUSS ANGRIGNON
TONY HIZMANN
STEWART WRIGHAT
DAVE CROSS

NAV. BHANGAY
ROBERT HAEERMAN
JASON WOOD

JOE BOWERING
HANZEF SSMAIL
EASHY SEKECH
ANDREW FARR

COLLEEN BARNERT
ED LEETH

MAHIR (MATT) PHARAON
EEVIN EVANS
FERM DUHEA
PAUL BOUEGEOIS
JEFF CRAWFORD
SCOTT KEITH
MIKE FORSTER
PETE HENRY

JOHN CHEERY
SHAUN MCGARVEY
ROLAND JUNG

RCN JACKLIN
JASON CHOW
SAJAN JOSEFE
FRANK LUFOMESKY
SONJi BOERSMA
CAKLOS PEREZ

TRACEY GILL
JENNIFER MOORE
BRENDA SMITE
JOHN STIVANAEIS
LEAN FERGUSON
RAY CHIN

BRIAN DRESCHER
WOLF NICKEL

BLAIR GILLESPIE
GLEN STEWART
SCOTT MCDERMID
ARTHUR J. EARL
MALRE BITTNET
MARTINE RIDDIECUG=
BRIAN CROUCE
SCOTT BAIED
ERMINIO SCHINA
ANGELA SVENDSON
MARCIA FREEMAN

STEVE SMITH
SANDY FREESAN'
TONY MAYALL
TRACY CANIZ
LESLIE FUFK
DENNIS COMPARDO
ELRIO DUTIN
DOUG HAINSWORTH
DALLAS MCMILLEN
IAN TOOTILL
KARI WEBB

BRIAN CEZING
PAUL MITCHELL
ROB CLEMENTS

BETTY GUNN

DAWK WICKSTRON
CHRISTINE BADEY
KEN PETRASCHUSK

BOB RITCHEN
CHUCK NAGY
SCOTT BAIRD
ROLLY SEOV
REMO GAITA
JAMES MCKIBBEN
RAS CHEEMA
MARK AHMSTRONG
LEN HARTLEY
MICHELE WALTHER
DAN ANTONIAK
RICK GOLDSTONE
DARJA COLNAR
CHRISTY RANSOM
STELLA EENT
DAVE BERENBAUM
BEYAN WONG

MARIA KYNAKOFZRLA
STEVE BENNETT
SHAWN TAFHORN
LESLIE FUNK

PAUL PAUARO |
PAULO HQRELDO
GLEN EALASSEN
STEVE DIAMOND
HELEN TRAVEES
ELIZABETH EONIGSBERG
CARY CHAN

LIANE MCNANNUS
DENISE DEAN
INGRID JUNEER

BOB SUGGITT

KAREN ROSKI

RON ZOERMAN

THUR. MAY 2

DAVE MILES

JASON WOOD

DENNIS HOLDING
ELIZABETH KONIGSBERG
GREG EAZAKOFF

ED DEETH

WALLY ADAMS

JAMES BOLDT

VICK BERJAMOS

ARTHUR J. EARL
FPHILIF LZONG
ROB RYSSTAD
MIKE VESTERBACH

FRI. MAY 3

DAVE MILES

FHIL YEE

REINHCLD JAHN

DOUG HOLDEN

ARTHUR FONG
ELIZABETH KONIGSEERG
STEWART SAUM

MOGENS FEDERSEN

ED DEETH
VANESSA TUNG
JASON WOOD
BILL DAVIDSON
GLEN KLASSEN
PETER KOBAYASHI
LINDA DONN
FERRY BATESCN

MICHEELE VILLIERS
MEL WALEER

DOUG EIRK

ELIZABETH EONDRACKY
DOUG HAINSWORTH
DEBBIE BENKETT
CRAIG WALMSLEY

SATURDAY MAY &

MONA KRADEFOHL

CAROL SCHAFER
RUBAL RAL

MIKE LANG
CHRISTINE DIRES
DAVID REXIN
BRIAN CHESNEY
THERESA THOM
DENISE SANEOVICH
RICHARD JOE

SHAWN MITTON
MICHEAL CHEUNG
RICK DESSON
SIMONE GOWEIA

E D GROVES

DAVE MCCOMB
SHELLEY FYLES
MICHELLE VILLIERES
BRAD BATLY

CHRIS WATKINS

ROB COOK
JASON WOOD
CAROL RADFORD
JARET KOZAK
LESLIE JORES
COLLEEN WADE
LINDA. MCEWEN
BEENDA BIGSON
HOWARD SMYTHE
MIEE WAHL
MAEWAN PHWRACR
RHONDA DEDGER

FANCY ERADEFOHL
MARLA JOHNEV
ALET FORGON
SCOTT HARFER
SUZETTE CHIN
SUZANNE BURG
FERDIE ESFEDIDO
PATTY SANKOVICH
RALFH GODDARD
STEVE LARSOY
CHRIS YOUNG
OSSIE RIDEOUT
GREG THIBAULT
GORDON CHAN
RICHAFD HUGHI
CJ NOVAK
MAUREEN CASSIDY
JOHN TUERGYAK
TODD JELSTAD
SANDY BUEOWSKI
MARK MALRTON
MICHAEL WEIR
GREG MARSH
PARTICIA GUZZO
TOM CABILL
MARGRET HOCH
MONA DRADEFOHE
ISABEL HANSEN
KiANDAS CLOWA1ER
ALAN CREBER
VIOLET SMYTHE
PETER KERSCHBANM
MICHELLE VILLIERS
WAYNE NUMMELA

COLEEN' WADE
LISA HIEVERT
JOHN EITCHEN
TOM REID
ANNETTE VERHOEVE
KEREI BLADE
DAVE MILES
ROBIN CRAIG
HERMAN EAY

TINA CHOI

CHRIS CARTER
LINDSEY HOFMEISTER
COLLEEN BARNERT
JUDY HIPOLITO
SUZANNE MEECHNIE
B M NOVAK

LISA EGGETT
STEVE CLARK
CRAIG HUNT
DRUANNE HAUGAN
MICHAEL BYRNE
RICARDO NAVIVGA
JOHNATHAN STEERE
MIKE RADFORD
SAJAN JOSEFH
BOB RITCHEN
NANCY ERADEFOHE
RICHARD EEMETON
JAQUELIKE HENRI
ROGER MICORA
DAVID MASSULLO
HENRY SZETO

ED DEETH

PINA SCAGLIONE

DAREN COMIS

JUDY ANDRDSON
MARISA DOOLAN

JIM FAILES

MIEE O'SHAUGHNESSY
MICHELE CARRINGTON
ADAM SHAUNTZ
INGRID SCHREIBER
BRAD FUNE

DAN RAUSEH

JACK TRUDGIARS
SCCTT EIM

JOHN FALCOS

SONJA BOERSMA

LEE ELLIOTT

ELIZABETH KONIGSEERG

GARRY ELAMMER
DANA ROUSSEAU
RICK DERRY
JEFF SMITH

JAY MAYDANYE
GRACE ESPEDIDO
BRUCE MOORE
JIM HESEA
MAFE FULLER
JEREY GABLE

LOCEWOOD MOORE

BRIAN DEPACLI
TOM SFRIBG

SHANNON HOLDEN
MARK CHARE
SCOTT WEIR
DAVE NAILOR
NEALE JONES
DAVE TEUCTEAU
IRENE DRALY
TRACY NEWBAND
ANGELS AVENDSON
ANITA JESSEN
TOM CALDER
LAURRIE ELDRIDGE
THERESA ROUSSEAU
FHIL WATERS
PAT BANHAM
MYRRAY SFITZ
ANNETTE GAGNON
GREG HOFPS
BRAD SITTER
dave gooseen
MIKE CLUTILDES
CYNTHIA ZONNEVELD
TODD OSTROWERCHA
MILES SAMESHIMA
LIZ LIBBEY
CAROL PEARS
HEATHER BALL
ALAN RICHER
LYNN BRADSHAW
PAUL ELSEY

BRAD FEENSTRA
KiSHY SEKHON
DANNY McMENEMY
WAYNE HACKNER
GAYLE EAMMER
LAURIE ELDRIDGE
MARK JOHNSTOR
SCOTT GIBBON
MIKE ELASSEN
KENNY MAH
GRAEME NAILOR
BRIAN WALKER
FPEER MIKKELSOR

MONDAY MAY 6

JERKY GABLE

GREG THIBAULT
SUSAN HOFMEISTER
KEVIN MANSCN
SHAWN PITTON
LINDSEY HOFMASTER
LINDA McEWEN

WED. MAY 8

THERESA THOM
FAUL BOUEGEOIS
SCOTT KEITH
TROY NAGY

MIKE LAGO

DARIN NIELSEN
DON FRIESEN
WOLF NICKEL
SAJAN JOSEFH

MICHELLE VILLIEES
JERRY GABLE

DAVE CROSS
JENNIFER KEHL

THUR. MAY 9
JERRY GABLE
CARMEN RYAN
JOHN DRAZIC
FRANS ANDREWS
MIEE SENGER

FRIDAY MAY 10

ED DEETH

SCOTT McDERMID
BRUCE CONLEY
CARMEN RYAN
MICHELLE VILLIERS
RUSS MOSHER
CORA-LYNN FOST
JACQUIE WEISTEA
JERRY GABLE
LINN PALMER
AFRIL ROHEE
RICE ROHEE

e e e e SR
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Interview from page 2

Continued from page 2

executive are students, too.
To go around and interview all
these people, find the lack of
direction, or to find out
satisfaction/disatisfaction,
it's a lot of work. Those guys
worked on it for two or three
months. A student couldn’t
have done such an in-depth
study. | think that for $4000,
down the road it's going to
make us $50,000.

What is your position on The
Link?

It's obviously under the wing
of the S.A., we do subsidize it,
but | don't think you come
over and say ‘should | do this
or should | do that’, there is
complete freedom of the
press. What you do here is
your own gig, if we see The
Link is losing too much
money, we'll know something
is wrong. Basically it is just
one of the businesses. As |
was emphasizing with
everything else, we hire
professional staff, let them
do their job.

How are you going to help
students find summer
employment this year?

We have a base of a summer
employmenmt program, the
one that ran last year. We're
going to send out flyers,
throughout the community,
Burnaby, possibly expand
that into Vancouver. We'll
have different crews doing
different things this vyear,
there will be a lawn-mowing
person, a fencing crew, a
carpentry crew, and whatever
else. It will be based on piece
work...with 60 percent going
to the student right off the
top, and 40 per cent going to
the student association. Of
that, 20 per cent will go into
a fund which will be civided
among the workers based on
hours worked.

Do you see any solutions to
the campus security
problem?

I've talked to the head of
security, and he'’s facing the
crunch like all of us. The
commissionaires are
basically the cheapest form
of security you can get. His
budget has been
axed...security doesn’t seem
to be a very high priority.
There is, unfortunately with
older gentlemen, a generation
gap, and that | think is the

biggest problem. But they are
S0 understaffed they can’t be
expected to cover the whole
campus. At night, for
éxample, one person covers
all the inside area, one person
covers all the outside area.
_That's ludicrous. The
lqstitute should definately
hire more security. We're
looking at hiring a security
Person just for the SAC due
to the recent vandalism and
break-ins.

Are you concerned about the
erosion of the three hour
break?

Yes lam. One of the things Il
be working on this summer is
.to Make sure that it is fully re-
Instated. The three hour

break has got to be there,
because if it isn’'t, the
Students at BCIT will  be

dqing nothing but work.
Without the chance to get out
fora run or to play sports, the
academic boilermaker will

Cause a ot of students to
Crack.

Do you intend to pursure
instructor evaluations?

Bill MacPherson (current
Engineering rep, new V.P.
Administration) has got the
ball rolling on that one. The
Educational Council is going
to push for the instructor
evaluations. It's
needed...there is a lot of
negative feedback with
instructor-student relation-
ships. Our new position of
student affairs will be an
integral part, in there
representing students at the
front line. We're going to
push for a proper evaluation
system even if the S.A. has to
doit.

What do you
modularization?
It’s a thing of the future, if it's
done properly it's very
effective, people get a very
good education. For example
Waterloo University,
considered the best
engineering university in
North America, is completely
modularized. But they have
people that sit down, write
the modules, and they do it
properly. They take time and
study what they should
develop into modules, and
the people that write the
modules are available to
students. Here it's just a joke.
The people who write the
modules aren't even in the
same area as students,
they’re very poor, there is no
quality control, they get it all
wrong. I'd like to see it
completely revamped to bring
up the quality. z

think of

There have been a lot of cuts
over the years, especially to
athletics and counseling. Are
you going to try to bring any
cut services back?

I'm in full support of
recreation. In 84-85 we re-
introduced extramurals
which generated quite a bit of
interest. I'm also going to
lobby hard for counselling.
There won’t be any layoffs
this year (due to recent
ratification of the Staff
Society contract) but | am
going to push for a
centralized counselling
service. Last year we
accepted a 30 per cent fee
increase only if counselling
wasn’t going to be touched.

Do you think BCIT should be
active in extramurals?

| do. The success of our
program this year; our
badminton team cleaned
house, they could easily have
been first in the province,
they missed beating the
champs by only two points;
curling won their
championship. Obviously it

brings prestege to the school,
the more involved we get, the
more people will start looking
at us...it's a promotional
gimmick too, a lot of college
students might see the
sports program and be more
aware of BCIT and come here.

You were vice president of
the student union at
Okanagan College in Vernon.
What did that involve?

On a much smaller scale, we
would organize dances, if a
student had a hassle with an
instructor, we'd represent
them. But what got me going
there was when the
instructors were going to
have a strike. We poured over
their demands and
management’s offer, and we
got both the president of the
union and the principal of the
whole college to agree to
return to the bargaining table
if we could find common
ground. We found one
paragraph in each proposal
that was almost identical.
They had to go back to the
bargaining table, and
eventually settled without
any lost days. That really got
me involved. With the
administration, direct action
is the only way to go. With the
ministry and the government
and the big boys you have to
be diplomatic.

What do you do in your spare
time?

| don’t have a hell of a lot of
spare time, with homework
and stuff, but | like to have a
good time. | like to have a
beer now and then, and
basically laugh just like
anybody else.

Any hobbies?

| play sports and | play
hockey, but I pretty well gave
up my hobbies up north, left
them up there, my music and
all. | couldn’t bring them
down with me. | like to relax,
take it easy, and party.

What do you want top do
when you get out of BCIT?

| want to open up my own
business. I'm taking
Business Administration

(a third year program),
because 1 know virtually
nothing about business.

There is quite an opportunity
to open up a business up
north in civil-related work.
There is a lot of expansion
going on up in the north
country, new roads and
construction, stuff like that.
Interesting stuff.

Any last words?

I'd like to say to people
‘thanks for voting for me, it
was a great campaign.’

General

ORGANIZATION MEETING
NEXT WEDNESDAY

MAY 1

12:00 - 2:00 Room 1A 324

Nominations/Elections
We need your input to assess
this year and plan next year.
1stand 2nd years
please attend
Heb. 10:22-25

Q
<ER V, >
\ﬁcums-nm‘q’?sf
»

LLoO L

S i BCIT
NEED WORK?

Then try the

S.A. Summer
Employment Program

If you have

a) Carpentry experience (fence &
porch building)

b) Some of your own tools (hammers,
saws, etc)

C) The need for a summer job

Then apply at the Activity Chairpersons
Office in the SAC Tommorrow between
12:30 and 2:30 or

Friday 12:30 - 3:30

Monday 11:30 - 12:30

Tuesday 12:30 - 1:30

BCIT school of Management

DOUBLE DIPLOMA
PROGRAM

For graduates of the Health Sciences
and Engineering Technologies, some
seats are still available in this full-time,
one year program beginning
September, 1985.

Apply now.
Further information is available from:
Roger Cradock, Department
Head, local 5235, or
Tony Juzkow, Program Head, local 5222
Department of Administrative Systems
BCIT
3700 Willingdon Avenue
Burnaby, B.C. V5G 3H2

Telephone: 434-5734

BRITISH COLUMBIA INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY
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B/

APRIL 22 - 26

Pinball Wizard
championships - with the
pinball machine as prize! In
the SAC lobby.

LIVE

APRIL 24

Folk Night at the Classical
Joint, 231 Carral in Gastown.
Co-hosted by Joe Mock and
Alexander.

APRIL 25 - 27

The Karen Jamieson Dance
Company performs at the
Vancouver East Cultural
Centre. Reservations: 254-
9578.

WHAT 8 ON/

APRIL 28

Masterpiece Music
celebrates its 10th
anniversary and 100th

concert at the Vancouver
East Cultural Centre.
Performances by the Purcell
String Quartet among others.

at. 2:30° and '8 _p.m.
Reservations: 254-9578.
MAY 2

The Rainbow Jazz Band plays
the Hot Jazz Society at 2120
Main Street, Vancouver.

SUMMER

MAY 4

Darcie Deaville, old-time
fiddler and guitar player, at La
Quena, 1111 Commercial
Drive. 251-6626.

UM

APRIL 24 & 25

New Canadian Cinema: Low
Visibility. Made in
Vancouver, this film features
an incohherant man who
stumbles out of a snowstorm
into the clutches of the
media, psychological experts
and a detective who is
working with a clairvoyant to
interpret their horrorific
discovery in the woods. At
the Pacific Cinemateque
Pacifique, 1616 West third.

M/SC

MAY 21-23

Used Book Buy Back at the
BCIT Bookstore, 9 am. to 3
p.m. 50% for textbooks
required in September 1985.

typing needs. Satisfaction
guaranteed. Student
discounts. 294-0556.

Pro Word Processing.
Resumes, mail lists, letters,
reports, essays. 50% Off. 873-
3766, 255-0777.

Typing Services. Quality
work, experienced typists,
reasonable rates. Call Mary
Lou at 421-0818 (live near

EZudesrn s mtianr i vweon ) Lougheed Mall)

CLASSIFIED
A D S

Professional typing. fast,
accurate. 15 years secretarial
experience. Reasonable

student rates. Call Kathy 420-

3504.

CONNECTION Word Pro-

‘A Mohamed’, your BCIT

Library card is waiting for you
at S.A. Media Services, room
28 in the SAC Building.

Letter
continued
from page 4

majority of students will
never use the cabin. Is it fair
that a portion of their activity
fee be used towards the
operation of the cabin? |
don’t think so and neither
does the student association.
Similarly to all the other club
cabins, (UBC, SFU, Hydro,
Alpine Club of Canada) we
must also market to outside
business. We do not want
cabin expenses to further
increase activity fees.
Outside business (lost
Easterners and wayward
Australians) is a menas of
achieving this objective.
Arthur DeJong
manager, BCIT Whistler
Cabin

732-5322. cessing Services - for all your

Walk 1 Peace

Accommodation

1985

Are you interested in reasonably
priced summer accommodation
located in the geographic
center of the Lower Mainland?

Consider the
MAQUINNA RESIDENCE:
e Reasonably priced
accommodation
e Furnished single bedrooms
e Kitchen facilities
¢ Easy access to tennis courts,
racquetball courts, track

e ¢
Fauntl Aumaw needs™

Saturday, April 27

RECREATION

and field ¢ 5 SERVICES JOBS
e Excellent transit service Assemble 11:30 a.m, Kitsilano Park

nearby om0 Anyone interested in
Apply at the Housing Office located END the ARMS RACE applying for the following job
in the Maquinna Residence or e R positions for the 85/86
phone 432-8606. CITY OF VANCOUVER — VANCOUVER SCHOOL BOARD academic year can obtain

further information at the
Campus Recreation Office
between 10 a.m. and 2 p.m.
daily.

Recreation Services
Sponsors Skydiving

1ST JUMP!

Intramural Coordinators:

Indoor Soccer
Hockey
Basketball
@ Clubs
Cost: $85/per person Volleyball
Includes: General Staff

Equipment Office Attendants
Promotion and Advertising Coord.
Officials (all sports)

Weight training instructor
Special Events coordinator

- full ground instruction

- all equipment

- instruction in the air and on ground

- aircraft ride

- Canadian Sport Parachute Association
Certificate

Applicants will be shortlisted and

interviewed.

Positions will be confirmed prior to

May 31st, 1985.

Register at the Campus Recreation Office
Monday to Friday between 10 and 2.
Deadline for registration is April 29th,
1985. Upon receipt of certificate all
participants will receive a $5 rebate from
Campus Recreation.

Branche: Aevoss Canada

APPLICATION DEADLINE MAY 3,
1985.
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